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Dear Supervisors,
We have safe elections here in Ventura County.
Say No To this Election Advisory  Committee. 
There is no need for this, for it is just casting doubt on the Voters Choice Act.
A small group of Election deniers are at it again.

Having observed some aspects of the Election process in November 2024, Ventura County
takes this seriously.  We have  safe and secure Elections here, with dedicated people who are
trained to make sure it continues to be safe.
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